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What an incredible blessing it is that we are now able to liberate and bless our ancestors here in our own 
country! 
 
For those whose ancestors were blessed at the recent CheonBo event in London, we would like to remind 
you that they will return to your home on Friday 3rd January, as was announced at the back of the 
programmes during the weekend. Please do hold a welcoming ceremony for your ancestors on this day, or 
as soon as possible afterwards. 
 
Guidelines for Welcoming Ceremony: 

 
Hold a welcoming ceremony on the 41st day after the ancestor blessing ceremony. The day of the 
blessing is day one. If for any reason you cannot do it on this day, you can select any date after this, but 
please know they are already with you from this day. 
 
Invite your entire family if possible. 
 

1. Prepare a banner 
2. Prepare offering table 
3. Do pledge (like Ahn Shi Il) – opening declaration, holy song, full bow, family pledge, 
representative prayer, HDH, welcoming words, holy song, closing declaration 
4. Introduce yourselves and your relatives to your ancestors, even those who are not in the church 
– the ancestors will help bring them back to God 
5. Report all your problems and ask for their help 
6. Remember them in your prayers and daily life 

 
Detailed information about ancestor liberation and blessing can be found on the HJ Heaven and Earth 
CheonBo Training Center website.  


